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The bells of the Angelus…………………………….. 
 

February 11
th
 is the Feast day of Our Lady of Lourdes and is also world 

day of prayer for the sick.  

 

Anyone who has been to Lourdes will have experienced first-hand how 

central the sick and infirm are in that very special place. The wheelchair 

chariots even have their own lane on the streets of the town and the best 

places at all the ceremonies are reserved for the sick, they are truly the 

VIP’s. 

 

For over 150 years pilgrims from all over the world have come in 

response to the invitation of our blessed mother to ‘come in procession’ 

and prayer.  Lourdes has touched the lives of countless millions of 

people and has for many been a placed of both physical and spiritual 

healing.  

 

Yes there is a commercialised side to Lourdes but that’s hardly surprising; pilgrims have to be housed 

and fed and many look for mementos of the place to bring home as gifts. In Lourdes you’ll find 

everything from tasteful statues and medals to –and I’m being charitable – to religious junk, but as they 

say one man’s junk is another man’s treasure!   

 

The real and lasting thing that many bring home from Lourdes is something not to be found in any of 

the hundreds of shops it is the deep interior peace to be experienced in the silence of the grotto, 

especially late at night. There under the statue of Our Lady is a calm and warmth that has to be 

experienced to be understood, it is something very special indeed.  

 

Did you know that you can log on to a live webcam feed from the grotto 24/7 the address is: 

http://en.lourdes-france.org/tv-lourdes/  When I looked in today Lourdes is covered by snow and some 

repair work is under way at the grotto area following the floods of recent years. 

 

On Wednesday next Feb 11
th

 we will celebrate the fest of Our Lady of Lourdes with a special Mass 

at 4.00 pm in the afternoon, at this Mass we will have the anointing of the sick for anybody seriously 

ill or of advanced age and indeed for anybody who feels the need of God’s healing.  If you are sick and 

housebound we can provide a lift to and from the Mass simply contact the Sacristy on 6281487 and we 

will arrange it.  
 

Fr. Philip Curran 

LUCAN
N E W S L E T T E R
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Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, 

Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 10 am to 1 pm 

and 2pm to 4 pm each day, closed for lunch 1 pm to 

2 pm. For your convenience, please arrive before 

12.30 p.m. in the morning, and before 3.45p.m. in 

the afternoon, as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal Aid. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 

 

State Pension (Non-Contributory) 
(The following does not cover all the terms and 

conditions of this pension.) 

The means-tested State Pension (Non-Contributory) 

is a payment for people aged over 66 who do not 

qualify for a State Pension (Contributory) or who 

only qualify for a reduced contributory pension 

based on their insurance record.  
 

The Social Welfare Law Reform and Pensions Act 

2006 (pdf) changed the name of the Old Age (Non-

Contributory) Pension to State Pension (Non-

Contributory). The new name came into effect on 

29 September 2006.  
 

This pension is taxable but you are unlikely to pay 

tax if it is your only income. 
 

Changes to the qualifying age for State pensions 

The Social Welfare and Pensions Act 2011 made a 

number of changes to the qualifying age for State 

pensions. The qualifying age will rise to 67 in 2021 

and 68 in 2028. So: 

•If you were born on or after 1 January 1955 the 

minimum qualifying State pension age will be 67 

•If you were born on or after 1 January 1961 the 

minimum qualifying State pension age will be 68 
 

Under the National Pensions Framework a number 

of other changes are planned to the qualifying 

conditions for the State Pension (Contributory) 

from 2020. These changes do not affect the State 

Pension (Non-Contributory).  

 

 

 

Rules 

You may qualify for the State Pension (Non-

Contributory) if: 

•You are aged 66 or over  

•You pass a means test  

•You meet the habitual residence condition  
 

The means test 

Your means are assessed under the following 

headings:  

•Cash income (including income from work)  

•Value of capital (for example, savings, 

investments, cash on hand and property but not your 

own home)  

•Income from property personally used  
 

Married, civil partners and cohabiting couples 

When your spouse, civil partner or cohabitant 

reaches 66 you will no longer get an increase in 

your payment for them as a qualified adult. 

However, he or she may apply for a State Pension 

(Non-Contributory) in his/her own right.  
 

From 27 September 2007, if you are getting State 

Pension (Non-Contributory) the Increase for a 

Qualified Adult will be paid directly to your adult 

dependant. This only applies to applications for 

state pensions received by the Department of Social 

Protection after 27 September 2007.  
 

Rates 

State Pension (Non-Contributory) in 2015 

State Pension (Non-Contributory)  Rate per week 

(maximum)  

Personal rate, aged 66 and under 80 €219  

Personal rate, aged 80+ €229  

Increase for a qualified adult €144.70  

Increase for a qualified child €29.80  
 

How to apply 

To apply fill in a State Pension (Non-Contributory) 

application form (pdf). You can get an application 

form from your local social welfare office, post 

office or Citizens Information Centre. You should 

send your completed application form to the address 

below. You should apply three months before you 

reach 66.  

Continued next week…. 

 

 

Lucan Red Cross 
We are now recruiting new members.  

If interested in learning lifesaving skills 

and want to devote time to the 

community by volunteering for First 

Aid duties such as sport events, family days, music 

events etc., please text 0868817627 or call to the 

Methodist Church Lucan any Monday from 8 – 

9pm. No experience is required as full training will 

be provided.  



 
A busy weekend for Lucan Special Olympics  

The Fintan and Sonia Tournament is an annual 

basketball derby, which is competed for by Special 

Olympics clubs in the surrounding area.  The Lucan 

Tournament commemorates two friends of Special 

Olympics – Fintan McCathy and Sonia Rabbitte, 

through a perpetual trophy. 
 

Last Saturday, a thrilling day was had by all 

participants in Colaiste Phadraig.  The hotly 

contested event was won by the Palmerstown 

Wildcats, with Lucan Special Olympics Club, 

taking second place.  Kildare Services and Killester 

also participated making it a hotly contested 

tournament.  
 

We are extremely grateful to the McCarthy and 

Rabbitte families for their overwhelming support.  

We sincerely wish to thank Sonia’s brother, 

Michael and young Fionn McCarthy, Fintan’s 

nephew, who presented the medals to the winners 

on Saturday. 
 

Finally, the Committee of the Lucan Hedgehogs 

wish to express their thanks to the teams – you 

treated us to a thrilling day and we are all extremely 

proud of our achievements.   
 

Sunday was also a busy day for us.  Our annual 

coffee morning was held in the Parish Centre in St 

Marys and on behalf of the Committee we wish to 

express our sincere thanks to the following: Deirdre 

in the Parish Centre, who always looks after us so 

well.  Fr Tom, who despite not feeling well, called 

in to see us, the parents and volunteers who baked 

and helped out on the day, and particular thanks is 

owed to the parishioners of St Marys Church in 

Lucan.  Their strong support and attendance were 

the reason why we raised almost €1000 for the 

Club. 

Go raibh maith agaibh go léir   

 

 

 

 

Operation Transformation  
Community Walk 
Please join us for a 4.5km walk every 

Wednesday.   

Meet at Lucan Sports and Leisure 

Centre car park at 7pm.  All ages 

welcome. 

 

Lucan ICA  
Welcome back to all our 

members after the Christmas 

and New Year break. 
 

Tues 10th. 10-12.30 Craft 

Morning.  A number of 

different crafts on at present in the bungalow in St 

Marys Church grounds. New Members Welcome. 
 

Wed. 11th. 8-10 Social Night.  We have invited a 

tour guide from Marathon coach travel to come and 

talk to us about their day and weekend tours.  

Getting into the holiday feeling might keep the 

snow and ice at bay, even ifs it only in our minds!!! 
 

Our deepest sympathy goes to Marie O’Toole on 

the death of her grand-daughter Molly, from the 

President and all the members. 

 

 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
St. Mary’s Parish Centre, Lucan. 

at our AGM on Tuesday 3
rd

 February, the following 

Executive Committee were elected.  

Chairperson – Anne Beales 

Asst. Chairperson – Geraldine Archbold 

Secretary – Pat Dwyer 

Asst Secretary – Moira O’Byrne 

Treasurer – Jo Howard 

Asst Treasurer – Irene Stafford 
 

We wish to thank Joan, our outgoing chairperson 

for all her work with the Club over many years and 

congratulations to her on the arrival of her new 

‘Aussie’ Grandson. 
 

Rota for Feb: 

Wed 11
th

: Valentines Party – Agnes 

Kavanagh, Freda Comerford, Ann 

Beales, Ann Byrne. 
 

Wed 18
th

: Pat Dwyer, Helen Hickey, 

Geraldine Archbold, Angela Carr. 
 

Wed 25
th

: Moira O’Byrne, Clare McDonald, Irene 

Stafford, Carmel Clarke. 

 

 

Lucan Concert Band 
School of music lessons resume on Monday from 

6pm -7pm in the Boys National School, Lucan. 

 Places available.  
 

Lucan Concert Band rehearsals resume on 

Monday from 7pm - 8pm in the Boys National 

School, Lucan. 
 

The Lucan Concert Band are now  rehearsing for 

Mass as Gaeilge  in St Marys Church Lucan at 

11am on February 22
nd

  and  the St Patrick's Day 

Parade on March 17th. 



Parish Notes 
St Mary’s, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Welcome Ministry  

Please collect the February, March and April 

rosters, which are now in the Sacristy for ministry 

members who have not given an email address.  

Derek Carpenter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Study Group 

The group meet each Monday at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.   Fr. Tom 
 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday night at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on the 

2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-11.30am, 

also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month from 8pm - 

9pm.  Parish Centre – 6217041.  
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted to 

hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 weekdays 

between 9.30am and 2pm. (except Thursday).  

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrick’s 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

 

Thank You 

Pieta House would like to thank Parishioners for 

their generosity to their recent Church Gate 

Collection which raised €403.87. 

 

Thank You 

The organisers of the Morning Star Hostel  

would like to convey their deep appreciation to the 

Parishioners for their generosity of €2,092.71 which 

will go directly to the welfare of the residents and 

the upkeep of the Hostel.  

 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered a 

loss through bereavement or otherwise. Grieving is 

a natural process which can be helped by someone 

listening with empathy and understanding. We meet 

on the third Wednesday of each Month from 8pm to 

9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. 

This is a free, confidential service and is available 

to everyone in Lucan and the outlying areas. We 

can be contacted through the Parish office: Tel: (01) 

628 1018 or  

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

 

St Patrick's Prayer Group 

The group meets every Monday night in St. Patrick’s 

Pastoral Centre from 8.30-9.15pm.  All welcome. 

 

Parish Pilgrimage to Lourdes 2015 

2
nd

 to 7
th

 Sept.  (5 nights).  Price €729.  (€30 per 

night single-room supplement).  Hotel Agena. 

Price includes; Flights,  Full Board (breakfast, lunch, 

evening meals.) Airport Transfer to/from Hotel in 

Lourdes.  All taxes, charges and Govt. Levies.   Travel 

Ins. for persons up to 85 years.  Full Pilgrimage Prog.  

Booking deposit €50 secures place.  If anyone would 

like to spread cost over the next 8 months that facility is 

available.   

For info. contact: Oliver / Breeda  @ 087 4101616. 

 

 

 

Alzheimer Café  
South County Dublin 
Date: Wednesday 11

th 
February at 7.00pm 

Topic: Dementia – What help is available 

Speaker: Emer Begley, Policy and 

Research Manager, Alzheimer Society of 

Ireland 

Location: Bloomfield Hospital 

Attendance at the Café is FREE 

St. Vincent de Paul -  Church collection at all 

Masses THIS Saturday/ Sunday 7
th

 /8
th

  Feb.  

Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

Wednesday 11th February 
Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes and World 

Day of the Sick. 

We are having a Mass at 4pm with the 

Sacrament of the Sick. 

  

Please tell elderly/infirm neighbours about the 

Mass.  If transport is needed please ring the 

sacristy 01 6281487 and leave the persons 

details (name, address and contact number) as 

soon as possible. 

 

All welcome 

 

Rath oraibh leis na daltaí na Gael Scoil Eiscir 

 Riada a bheidh deimhnithe an tseachtain seo. 

Le do thoil iad a choinneáil i do paidreacha . 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


Accord Dublin 
Annual Church Collection 

takes place 14
th

/ 15
th

 February 
 

ACCORD is a well known, 

respected and experienced agency that has in excess 

of 50 years experience working with couples and 

individuals supporting them in their Marriages and 

Relationships. 

ACCORD offers a professional counselling service 

throughout the island of Ireland, facilitating couples 

and individuals to explore, reflect upon and work to 

resolve difficulties that arise in their marriages and 

relationships. ACCORD counsellors are very 

experienced in working with individuals and 

couples on a wide range of issues and difficulties 

that arise in their relationships i.e. communication, 

intimacy, sexual issues, infidelity, problem 

behaviours, conflict, domestic violence, health, 

family issues, finances, loss. 

ACCORD’s counselling service is based on clients 

needs and not on their ability to pay. Counselling 

can be arranged by contacting us (to find your local 

centre please visit www.accord.ie) The centre 

secretary will take contact details and then arrange 

an appointment to see a counsellor. Outside of 

centre hours an answering service will be in 

operation and the secretary will contact clients on 

returning to the office. Our service is totally 

confidential. 

All 57 ACCORD centres offer Marriage and 

Relationship counselling. Other services offered by 

ACCORD include Marriage preparation course and 

a Relationship and Sexuality programme in primary 

and secondary schools. 

 

Pilgrimages 
Medjugorje 2015 
11

th
 May - €599 - 9 nights*.   

13
th

 May - €599 - 7 nights 

Price includes: Return day flights from Dublin. 

Halfboard basis near St James' Church.  Luxury 

coach transfers accompanied by local guide.  Full 

religious programme operated by Marian 

Pilgrimages.  24 hour emergency assistance.  

All airport and local taxes.  Fully comprehensive 

insurance.  (Possible extra - day trip to Sarajevo) 

Spiritual Director: Fr. John E Butler SDB. 

Contact: Liam Cotter 01 4928194 or 087 6381157. 

*€100 deposit secures €599 after 17
th

 February 

prices of €649 applies. 

 

Medjugorje 2015 - 11
th
 to 20

th
 May, 

Spiritual Director Fr. Tom Gilroy, From €580 p.p.s. 

Call Pat or Phil: M: 086 0677392/086 2437653 

Facebook: Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

Email: Medjugorjenewslucan@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Days of Thanksgiving 
For those who continue to clear debris from the 

environs of Tesco's pedestrian bridge. 
 

For passers-by, whose smiles and greetings bring 

sunshine days to our Parkland walks. 
 

For whoever adorned a solitary conifer 

with Christmas baubles in The Demesne. 
 

For the misted sunshine that gilded a 

thorn tree with crystal droplets. 
 

For early morning quiet, a foggy day with 

wraparound stillness in Lucan Demesne. 
 

For a Robin's song in our pre-dawn hours. 
 

For a flickering shadowland of runners among 

the high sunlit trees of St. Catherine's. 
 

For Margaret and Vivyon whose 10 years at 

Hillcrest Green was a charmed time of endeavour 

and friendship.  We wish them all that is good, and 

success in their new abode. 
 

Just thank you and arrivederci!! 

BMLC 

 

 

 
NEW YEAR… NEW  

 TARGETS….NEW  

 EXPERIENCES…. 
Interested in walking the Camino de Santiago while 

fundraising for Diabetes Ireland this year or maybe 

you a more experienced hiker and are interested in 

tackling the Tour du Mont Blanc?  If so please 

contact Diabetes Ireland on 01 842 8118 or email 

gary.brady@diabetes.ie to receive a full brochure 

on these charity fundraising trips. Information also 

available on www.diabetes.ie .  

Valentine Ball 

Celbridge Manor Hotel 

Celbridge, Co Kildare 

Saturday 14
th

 February 

 Tickets €70 
 

7.30p.m. Champagne Reception 

8.30 p.m. 5 course meal 

Raffle 

Chocolates & Roses 

Live Music 
 

For further information 

Please contact Marie Keating Foundation on 

01 6283728 

Or Fiona at fsullivan@mariekeating.ie 

For special Accommodation rates at Celbridge 

Manor Hotel 

Contact Vera at 01 6013700 

 

http://www.accord.ie/
mailto:gary.brady@diabetes.ie
http://www.diabetes.ie/
mailto:fsullivan@mariekeating.ie


Acknowledgement 

 

BUTLER (MARIE – NEE GRAHAM) 
Marie’s family wish to express their thanks and 

appreciation to all our family, extended family, 

friends, neighbours – all who knew Marie and loved 

her. Those we know and those who just knew Marie 

and who sympathised and comforted us on the loss 

of a beloved Aunt, Sister-in-law and friend. 

Marie never recovered from the sudden loss of her 

husband John in August 2009 and couldn’t wait any 

longer to join him and their baby son Jamie. All 

who attended her Removal, Mass and Funeral – 

who came from far and wide – old and young, sent 

Mass cards and letters and especially Fr. Tom 

Kennedy and Sister Geraldine who helped us ensure 

that her final wishes were carried out. 

A special word of thanks goes to St. Brigid’s 

Hospice, The Curragh. Marie spent the last 7 

months of her life there and their kindness and 

caring for Marie will never be forgotten. Thanks 

also must go to the Doctors, Nurses and staff of 

Tallaght and Peamount Hospital. Individual Nurses 

and Carers are too numerous to mention but know 

we appreciate everything you did for Marie. 

Mere words are not enough to thank everyone but 

hope you understand that we appreciated everything 

that was done for us and everyone who spoke to us 

over those few days and since then.  

The Holy Sacrifice of the Mass has been offered for 

all your intentions and your caring and love will 

never be forgotten. 

Marie’s Months Mind will take place on 

Saturday 7
th

 February at 6.30pm. 

 

Anniversaries 

 

BLOUNT (PAULINE) 

7th February  
In loving memory of my Cousin Pauline.  

Precious people are very few 

That is why, there was only one of you 

Nothing on earth can ever replace  

The sound of your voice or the 

Smile on your face 

Sadly missed by Mary andMartin O’Brien 

  

BYRNE (JOHN) 

8th Anniversary – 6th February 
Gone are the days we used to share 

But in our hearts you are always there 

But no matter whatever we fail to do 

We never forget to pray for you. 

Lovingly remembered, Dymphna, Dermot, Carol, 

Stan and Gill, grandchildren Josh, Isobel and Luke 

BRAZIL (TOM) 

8th Anniversary  
Late of Hillcrest Way R.I.P. 

It’s what we feel inside 

When we think of you today 

Nothing can ever replace 

The sound of your voice 

Or that smile on your face 

Treasured memories forever. 

Love Marian and family xxx 

 

 

 
 
Become a Community First 
Responder and Help Save Lives 
After an accident Community First Responder 

groups provide the first response before the arrival 

of the emergency services. A first responder is a 

person, trained in basic life support and the use of a 

defibrillator, who attends an actual or potentially 

life-threatening emergency. 

Community First Responder groups receive formal 

training and sign up to a programme with the 

National Ambulance Service to provide that 

immediate response in their area. 

If you think you would like to be involved then 

contact the National Ambulance Service 

ambulance.resource@hse.ie 



Lucan Drama 
Lovely to see new faces last Tuesday in 

Spa Hotel for our 1 Act Radio Play 

readings. Ken Byrne will direct 'God, 

An Unholy Comedy ' (awarded 2
nd

 

place) written by Andy Halpin which 

will be broadcast on Liffey Sound 96.4FM in the 

near future. This play is a comedy telling us the 

story of the beginning of creation including such 

characters as God, Adam, Eve and of course old 

Nick and is set in the garden of Eden...It is light 

hearted and quirky and we all enjoyed a good giggle 

at the readings... 
 

'The Apprentice' (awarded 1st place in the 

competition), written and directed by Joe Bergin, 

will be aired on 96.4fm Liffey Sound late February. 

This play deals with the very common issue of 

bullying in the work place...a topical issue!!! 
 

Our next reading for the Radio Plays will take place 

in The Spa Hotel on Tuesday 17th Feb at 8 30pm, 

so please come along if you would just like to 

simply read or be involved in the production in any 

way. It is a good opportunity to meet up with Lucan 

Drama. 
 

Ciara and cast are already rehearsing earnestly for 

the full length production of 'Run for your Wife' 

which will be performed in Spa Hotel late May.... 

Rehearsals are taking place in the Spa Hotel and 

thanks to management staff for their huge support!! 
 

A busy bunch in Lucan Drama!!!!! 

www.lucandrama.com 

Bernie 0864015794; Sheila 0872547725 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The National Library 
Exhibitions 
On Kildare Street, choose from the award winning 

Yeats: The Life and Works of William Butler Yeats 

or World War Ireland: Exploring the Irish 

Experience. 
 

At the National Photographic Archive in Temple 

Bar, the new exhibition is Midland – Lár na Tíre: 

Cycling the MGWR from Past to Present, a 

multimedia installation by Pamela de Brí, drawing 

on the National Library’s O’Dea photographic 

collections.  
 

Free admission to both exhibitions.  

 

Special Tour: Yeats and the National Library of 

Ireland, Saturday 14
th

 March, 2pm. This small 

group tour will focus on WBY’s links with the 

Library. Booking essential – to booking@nli.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ǩʀ̵ Ǧɭʀɾɵɯɷ́ɿ ǚɭʅ Ǧɭɾɭɰɱ Ǣʁɯɭɺ ͯͭͮͺ  
Entry Form 

 

Name of Group: ……………………………………………………………………. 
 

Address: ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Phone: ………………......................                        Float: ……    Walkers: …… 
 

Please Return Completed Forms to any of the following 
 

Mary Meehan, 174 Arthur Griffith Park, Lucan. Ph: 6281917 / 085-7374645.  

Email: marymeehan64@gmail.com 
Barbara Cummins, 180 Arthur Griffith Pk, Lucan. Ph: 5210715 / 086-2861692 

Email: barbaracummins50@hotmail.com 
Peter Brady, 43 Dodsboro, Lucan. Ph: 6241230 / 087-6345244. 

 

Closing Date for Entries is 28th February  2015 

 
 

 

 

The First Lucan Parade 1991 
25 years ago! 

 

The Parade Committee are looking for any 

photographs that may be around from that very 

first Lucan Parade back in 1991. 

 

Black and white, or colour – no matter! 

 

If you have anything of interest, please contact: 

Barbara Cummins at 086-2861692 

Email: barbaracummins50@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:booking@nli.ie
mailto:marymeehan64@gmail.com
mailto:Barbaracummins50@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Barbaracummins50@yahoo.co.uk


What a cold week gone 

by! 

Luckily only a bit of snow, 

but plenty of frost and low 

temperatures. 

It’s funny but the 

temperatures never seem so 

low before there were so 

many Smart Phones  

                                        around!!! 
 

Maybe by this time next week, we’ll be saying 

‘Spring has sprung......’ Fingers crossed! 

 

Six Nations gets off  

to a start this weekend 

with Ireland heading 

for Roma – hopefully 

they’ll get the job 

done there and be in 

good shape to face 

France the following 

weekend. 
 

Looking forward to 

seeing Lucan’s Marty 

Moore in action during 

the championship. 

 

Dublin Hurlers did well overcoming Laois by a 

big margin last weekend to make it to the final of 

the Walsh Cup v Galway this coming Saturday 

night.  

The Footballers went down to Cork last Sunday, 

but have an important game v Donegal also this 

Saturday in Croke Park. 

Look out for the Lucan lads in both games! 

We wish them well! 

 

Spotted this item in SDCC Planning News 

SD15A/0020 28
th

 Jan 2015. New Application. 

Applicant: Ballyowen Castle Primary 

Care Centre Ltd. 

Location: Corner of Ballyowen Lane & 

Castle Road, Ballyowen Shopping 

Centre, Lucan. 

Proposed Development: Construction of 

a new Primary Health Care Centre, part 

four storey and part three storey; total 

floor area 2,918sq.m comprising: a Primary Care 

Team, Community Facilities and GP's surgery; 

external works include a new exit to Castle Road; 

pedestrian access points from Castle Road and 

Shopping Centre Carpark Area; a vehicular drop off 

area at the main building entrance facing Castle 

Road and alterations to existing surface car parking 

spaces, road layout and road improvements, 40 

cycle spaces, landscaping and all other ancillary 

works within the curtilage of a Protected Structure. 

Lucan Ladies on The Voice! 
Congratulations to Lucan sisters, 

Sinéad and Amy Hansard who got 

through individually to the next 

round on RTE’s The Voice. Nieces 

of the famous Glen, we wish them every success in 

the competition.  

 

Lucan Water! Hopefully those of us changed over 

to the Leixlip Reservoir won’t be left there too long 

with the ‘hard’ water – imagine the state of our 

washing machines and kettles! 

 

Hillcrest / Newcastle Road Roundabout – Lots of 

talk and wondering about what this feature will 

bring. We gather that a traffic study has been done, 

but will anybody ask pedestrians what they think. 
 

At the moment, Hillcrest estate has 3 ‘painted on’ 

roundabouts – meaning traffic only stops for other 

traffic coming on their right! No provision is made 

for pedestrians, and mind you some drivers are not 

for taking prisoners either.  
 

The mind boggles as to how pedestrians will cope 

with this new supposed ‘temporary’ roundabout. 

More to the point - how long is ‘temporary’? 
 

We can only assume that the people who decided on 

this roundabout do not live locally (and certainly 

not in Hillcrest) !!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Lions Club 
Invites 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
To their  

TEA DANCE 
In  

Lucan Spa Hotel 

Wednesday 25
th

 February 2015 
at 5.30pm. 

 

Admission Free 
 

Music by your  

Favourite Music Men 

Tim and Declan 
 

So let your hair down, shine those dancing 

shoes, iron those ‘gunas’ and bellbottoms and 

have a fun night. 
 

Enquiries: Eilene 086-1009371 



                    CHOOL               

             NEWS 
 

Coláiste Phádraig 
Soccer: Well done to the u15 team who won the 

Dublin West League Final after defeating Moyle 

Park 3-2 after extra time on Tuesday 3
rd

 February. 

Séamus Curley scored from the penalty spot to put 

Lucan in front before Moyle Park grabbed an 

equaliser. Yasser Mahrouk restored the team’s 

advantage in the 2
nd

 half but Moyle Park again 

fought back to level the game and force extra time. 

Yasser grabbed a sensational winner in extra time 

as he chipped the advancing keeper from just 

outside the penalty area to claim the title for Lucan. 

Aaron Rogers was voted man-of-the-match after he 

put in a tireless and committed display, full of 

energy, drive and skill. The team have qualified for 

the Dublin League semi final and also the Leinster 

Champions League 1-4 finals as a result of this 

latest win, their 9
th

 successive win this campaign. 

The team also advanced to the Leinster Minor Cup 

semi finals after a hard fought 4-3 extra time victory 

against St. Declan’s Cabra on Thursday 29
th

 Jan. 

Cian McGrane, Yasser Mahrouk (2) and an own 

goal saw Lucan edge a 7 goal thriller. The team 

now face Coláiste na hInse, Laytown in the next 

few weeks for a place in the Minor Final. The u17 

soccer team also claimed the Dublin West title after 

defeating Confey College 2-1 on Wednesday 4
th

 

February to make it a double success for the school 

inside 24 hours. Confey led 1-0 with just two 

minutes remaining but goals from Conor Maguire 

and Conor Kane late on sealed a dramatic and well 

deserved victory for the team.  
 

Football: Hard luck to the u16 football team who 

were defeated by Chanel College in the Dublin semi 

final on Friday 30
th

 January. Lucan performed very 

well on the day against a strong Chanel team who 

eventually ran out 1-09 to 0-10 winners to progress 

to the final at Lucan’s expense.  
 

Prefects: The staff of Coláiste Phádraig would like 

to put on record their appreciation for the brilliant 

work done by the 6
th

 yr Prefects over the past year. 

The students have finished up their year-long 

service to concentrate on their exams and a new set 

of 5
th

 yr Prefects are currently being interviewed 

and assigned to the role. We wish the 6
th

 yrs all the 

best in their exams and thank them for being such a 

great help to the staff throughout their time as  
 

Prefects. They were a great help at Parent-Teacher 

meetings, numerous after school events and general 

supervision of the school at lunch times. They 

always treated the younger students with 

tremendous respect and everybody was in 

agreement that they have set the bar high for the 

new incumbents in terms of punctuality, efficiency 

and initiative.  
 

Student achievements: Congratulations to 5
th

 yr 

Ryan Shields who has been selected to represent 

Ireland at the U21 European Karate Championships 

to be held in Zurich this weekend. We wish him all 

the best.  
 

Trips:  The LCVP students enjoyed their trip to the 

Chocolate Warehouse in Walkinstown last week. 

The students attended a specially arranged 

workshop on the making of chocolate and how 

cocoa beans are grown and harvested. The trip 

forms a part of their Enterprise task project and the 

students have to write a report on the trip for their 

Leaving Cert Exam. The students are to be 

commended on their excellent behaviour and 

participation throughout the day.  
 

Basketball: The 1
st
 yr Basketball team won their 

opening group match in fine style as they defeated 

Coláiste Éanna 28-17 with point guard Gavin 

Nestor and centre Jack Garland impressing on their 

school debuts. The 2
nd

 yr team enjoyed an easy 60-4 

victory over an outclassed Coláiste Éanna. The gulf 

in class was evident from the opening quarter with 

Kris Arcilla scoring at will seemingly for Lucan as 

the team coasted to a 25 point lead. Lucan pulled 

further away by the end of every quarter and Kabir 

Akanbi added 20 points by himself to ensure a 

comprehensive 56 point victory for the team. 

Tougher matches undoubtedly lie ahead for the 

team. Good luck to our u16 Basketball team who 

face Coláiste Iognáid Galway in the All Ireland 

semi-final at the National Basketball Arena on 

Monday 9
th

 February.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Balgaddy Art Fair 
 

We are delighted to announce that this 

year’s Art Fair (formerly known as Art 

Attacks Balgaddy Exhibition)  

will take place in Divine Mercy S.N.S.  

on the weekend of Friday April 24
th

.  
 

 

Please save the date in 

your diary and spread 

the word to all your 

friends and family.  

 

If you are interested in 

participating please 

contact us at 

 balgaddyartfair@gmail.com  

or call on 087-9213520 and 086-0573820.   

Further details on Facebook at 

“Balgaddy Art Fair” 
 

mailto:balgaddyartfair@gmail.com


Lucan Community College 
Staff, students, parents and the wider college 

community were saddened to learn of the death of 

2nd year student Molly O'Toole last weekend. We 

were honoured to be asked to provide the music for 

her funeral along with Scoil Mhuire, Woodview. 
  

Our thoughts and prayers are with Molly's family 

and friends who continue to remind us of Molly's 

passion for life and the value she placed on 

friendship and support. We cherish the 

many happy memories we share of 

Molly's involvement in our school 

community.  

Ar dheis Dé go raibh a hanam dílis. 

 

 

 

Remembering Molly 
We extend our deepest sympathies to the Behan 

Family on the untimely passing of Pat and Mary’s 

granddaughter Molly; also to parents Niamh and 

Kevin O’Toole, brothers Jack, Ben and Alex, and 

the extended families. 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with you all at this 

very sad time. 
 

Friends and neighbours in Hillcrest. 

 

 

 

Dodsboro Residents Assoc. 
We were very saddened to hear of the death last 

weekend of a young lady called Molly O'Toole, 

daughter of Kevin and Niamh O'Toole and grand-

daughter of Christy and Marie O'Toole, residents of 

Dodsboro Cottages.  We wish to express our 

deepest condolences to the family on the loss of 

Molly at such a young age.   
 

Deepest sympathy is also expressed to Esther Carr 

(Dodsboro Road) on the recent passing of her 

mother Grace Grealis who had reached 

her 95th birthday who resided in Co 

Mayo.   
 

We wish also to extend our sincere 

sympathy to Mr Jim McGeown whose 

brother Thomas passed away very 

recently. Thomas had resided in Glasgow, Scotland 

for many years.   
 

Finally, we wish to extend our sympathy to the 

family of Mr Bernard O'Neill, formerly of 

Dodsboro who passed away very recently. 
 

May all of the above Rest in Peace.   

 

 

Liffey Sound 96.4fm 
Liffey Sound has such a range of 

programmes in its schedule 

awaiting your ear, and almost all 

presented by local presenters. 

These range from dedicated local 

community programmes to music 

shows of all genres, from those in the Irish and 

Indian languages to religious and conspiracy theory 

programmes, from magazine and recipe shows to 

current affairs and those dealing with disabilities, 

from motoring and eco affairs to sports shows. 

There has to be something there to take your fancy. 

Why not check out the schedule on our website and 

tune in to 96.4 FM. 
 

Meanwhile, our work experience students (all seven 

this week) have spent their time making their own 

programmes, or in the case of T/Y students, their 

own programme pieces, which will all be airing 

over the next little while. These cover youth drama 

in Lucan, the lives of foreign nationals living in 

Lucan and things and offers available locally to 

students. We have more students joining us over the 

next few weeks - all part of the community service 

Liffey Sound is providing. 
 

To learn more about the Liffey Valley, tune in to 

Liffey Sound on Wednesday next 11
th

 February at 

9pm when Maria Murphy interviews Joe Byrne on 

the subject.  
 

Your station - Your Voice. 

 

 

Walk for fun and get healthy 
all year round! 
Lucan walking group meets in Griffeen 

Park (2.5km and 5km option). 

All meet in Lucan leisure centre car park Mondays 

and Thursdays 19.30pm sharp. 

New members welcome.    

For more information contact Áine by email: 

lucanwalking@gmail.com 

 

 

Lucanõs Operation 
Transformation  
We meet on Monday evenings 

from 6:30 at Weston Hockey Club 

house (opposite Supervalu) for a FREE 

OPTIONAL weigh in with the actual walks starting 

at 7:00, and on Wednesdays (no weigh-ins), 

meeting at the club house from 6:45 with the walk 

starting at 7:00 sharp. FREE of CHARGE.   

Check out our Facebook page for regular updates 

facebook.com/ 

Lucansoperationtransformationgroup 

mailto:lucanwalking@gmail.com


February/ Feabhra 2015                                                    
Lucan Library 
 

For Children 

Children’s Storytime 

For 3-5 year olds Wednesdays at 3pm 

All welcome 
 

Chess for Children 

For age 8 - 12. Saturdays, 10am – 11.30am 

Runs for 8 weeks from 28/02/15 until 25/04/15 

Some places available - booking required 
 

Arts and Crafts Class 

For 7 – 12 year olds - Wednesday 4 & 11 February 

3.30pm – 4.30pm. Rolling list, 2 classes per child 

Booking essential – now booking 

 

Musical Tots 

Fun, interactive workshop for 6 months to 4 years 

and their parent/guardian. Saturday 14 February at 

12.30pm. from Thursday 5 February, 1.30pm 

Booking essential, via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/musical-tots-140215-

tickets-15517586519  
 

Gymboree 

Fun, interactive musical workshop for 6 months to 

c. 5 years and their parent/guardian. Thursday 19 

February at 12.30pm  

Booking essential, via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/gymboree-play-learn-

190215-tickets-15518089022  
 

Chinese Paper Cutting Workshop 

In celebration of Chinese New Year 

For 8-12 year olds - Friday 20 February 10.30am – 

12.30pm. Booking essential  
 

Engineers Week 8-     14/02/15 

Rediscovery Centre Introduction to Engineering 

workshops 
 

Class Visits 

30 children per session. Ideal for 5
th

 and 6
th

 class 

Friday 13 February - 3 workshops - 9.45-11.15 

11.30-1.00 - 1.15-2.45. Booking essential  
 

Other Events 

Acupuncture for Women's Health 

In celebration of Aontas Adult Learners Festival 

Thursday 26 February, 12.30-2.00pm 

Booking required  
 

Books & Reading 

Lucan Library Book Club  

Wednesday 25 February at 7pm 

New members welcome 
 

Junior Book Club 

For 10-12 year olds. 

New members welcome 
 

Home Delivery Service 

New borrowers welcome, contact the library 

Friday 20 February 
 

Life Long Learning   

Lucan Knitting Club 

 Mondays 10.30am – 12noon 

All welcome 
 

Adult Creative Writing Group 

Thursdays  10am – 11.30am 

New members welcome 
 

Japanese Family Group 

Parent and children group with arts and crafts 

activities for local Japanese families. 

Thursday 12 and 26 February from 3.30pm - 

5.30pm 
 

Exhibition 

Irish Landscapes in Photographs 

By Martin Jakubik 

Month of February 

 

I.T. 

Digitise the Nation 

Beginners Computer Class 

8 hours over 4 weeks, 4 time slots to choose from. 

Tuesday 3, 10, 17 & 24 February, 9am, 11.15am, 

2.00pm or 4.15pm 

Booking essential – now booking 
 

Digitise the Nation – Palmerstown Community 

Centre 

Beginners Computer Class 

8 hours over 4 weeks, 4 time slots to choose from. 

Friday 6, 13, 20 & 27 February, 9am, 11.15am, 

2.00pm or 4.15pm 

Booking essential – now booking 
 

Irish Computer Society Intermediate Computer 

Classes 

5 week course. 3 time slots to choose from: 

Friday 27 February. Friday 6, 13, 20 & 27 March 

9.30-11.00am 

 

Separate iPad class: 

(Bring your own iPad or Android tablet, sorry, 

 no Microsoft tablets). 11.05am – 12.35pm 

1.05 – 2.35pm. 2.45-4.15pm. Booking essential  

 

Class Visits 

School visits, crèches etc. welcome, by appointment 

Monday-Thursday mornings 

 

For further information contact 621 6422 or 

www.southdublinlibraries.ie 

Follow Lucan Library on Facebook 

Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook 

Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in 

touch 
 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/musical-tots-140215-tickets-15517586519
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/musical-tots-140215-tickets-15517586519
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/gymboree-play-learn-190215-tickets-15518089022
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/gymboree-play-learn-190215-tickets-15518089022
http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/


Political Notes 

 

Minister Frances Fitzgerald TD, Fine 
Gael  
Constituency Office: 12 Main Street, Lucan, Co Dublin. 

01 457 7712 or 086 1672251. 

Frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie www.francesfitzgerald.ie  

€1.35 million traffic funding: I warmly welcomed 

this week’s allocation of €1.35 million in NTA 

funding for major traffic and cycle lane 

improvements in Lucan and Palmerstown: 

 €500,000 for Willsbrook Road - works to include 

widening of road to create two formal lanes 

approaching Outer Ring Road Traffic Lights 

€300,000 to complete Palmerstown cycle paths 

€300,000 for design of improvements at N4 

junctions in Lucan. €250,000 for Newcastle Road 

traffic and  safety works. I believe these works will 

greatly enhance the quality of life of local residents 

and families. 

Objection to new Lucan takeaway: Having 

submitted an objection, I was disappointed at the 

Council’s decision to grant permission for a fast 

food outlet at the former Abtree unit in Supervalu. 

Having consulted with residents, I intend to lodge 

an appeal via the independent appeals process, An 

Bord Pleanála. 

 

Derek Keating Local TD Fine Gael 
Tel/Text: 087 285 7435. Email: info@derekkeating.net 

Web: www.derekkeating.net  

New Lucan Post Office: I am delighted to report, 

that following 3 and a half years of work, An Post 

has announced the location of Lucan’s New Post 

Office at Eurospar, Ballyowen Castle Shopping 

Centre. I am delighted to have delivered this new 

facility that will benefit all Lucan people. The New 

Post Office will compliment the existing, 

established and indeed very successful Post Offices 

in Lucan Village and Dodsboro. I thank the many 

thousands of Lucan Residents who assisted me in 

this campaign, and who were especially supportive 

when the project stalled last year. I am pleased that 

persistence paid off once again. More news soon. In 

the meantime please visit www.derekkeating.net 

Lucan Primary Care Centre: For further 

information please visit www.derekkeating.net   

Advice Clinics: Next Lucan Advice Clinic this 

Monday, 16
th

 February, Insomnia Café. 10.00am. 

 

Joanna Tuffy TD, Labour  
 (Constituency Office Dispensary Lane, Lucan, 

phone 6218400; email joanna.tuffy@oireachtas.ie ) 

Third Post Office for Lucan: An Post have 

announced that there is to be a third post office at 

Ballyowen Castle Shopping Centre. This follows a  

 

 

public tender process. An Post uses an independent, 

open and transparent process based on business  

criteria to decide on new Post Offices.  I am glad 

that the decision has now been made and hope that 

the work to get the new Post Office up and running 

will be done well and in the shortest possible time. 

An Post's evaluation of the case for an additional 

Post Office obviously confirmed the arguments 

made by residents living in the newer parts of 

Lucan. The cogent proposal from residents, based 

on the location of the existing Offices and 

population number in the Ballyowen area, was 

supported fully by all the Public Representatives, 

including then councillors Eamon Tuffy and 

Caitriona Jones who regularly sought the support of 

the Council members and Management.    

 

Cllr. Ed O’Brien - Fianna Fáil 
Constituency Office, 9/10 The Village Centre, Lucan. 

Ph: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

Email eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

Fianna Fáil Representative for Lucan 

Bus Routes through Lucan: The Council have 

agreed to my request to have Dublin Bus attend a 

meeting of the Lucan Area Committee to discuss 

the operation of bus routes throughout Lucan. A 

number of the routes are not operating as effectively 

as they should be and are not serving customer 

needs and I would hope to review them with Dublin 

Bus. 

Cycle Lane between Woodies and St. Mary’s 

Church: I have asked the Council to consider a 

cycle lane through this route to improve access to 

schools on the route and the safety of cyclists as 

well as freeing up traffic. The route will be 

considered as part pf a wider route between 

Palmerstown and Lucan. 

 

Cllr. Danny O’Brien – Sinn Fein 
Ph: 086 857 0828.  

Email: dannyobrien@cllr.sdublincoco.ie 

Lucan Water Supply: The people of Lucan can 

expect changes to the water supply as last Thursday 

Irish Water changed  the supply to the Leixlip 

reservoir again. This water is much harder  and has 

a lot more lime in it. The affected areas of West 

Lucan include; Adamstown, Arthur Griffith, Ash 

Park, Bewley, Castle Riada, Dodsborough, 

Elmbrook, Esker, Fforster, Finnstown, estates in the 

environs of Griffeen Road and Avenue, Hayden’s 

Park, Hillcrest, Moyglass, St. Andrew’s, Weston 

and Willsbrook.The continuity and quantity of 

supply of drinking water to West Lucan will be 

unaffected by the changes.   

Weekly Clinic: Weekly clinic every Thursday from 

7pm to 8pm for an appointment call me on 086-

8570828086-8570828. 

 

mailto:info@derekkeating.net
http://www.derekkeating.net/
http://www.derekkeating.net/
http://www.derekkeating.net/
http://www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan


Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee.  
36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan 

0874107885. wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

New Post Office: Congratulations to Eurospar 

Ballyowen on being selected as location for the new 

Post Office. I will however be seeking ongoing 

commitments from An Post as to the future 

preservation of the two existing Post Offices at 

Lucan Village and  Dodsboro 

Takeaway at SuperValu: I am disappointed that 

SDCC planners have decided to grant planning 

permission. I will be working with the community 

on an appeal to Bord Pleanala. 

Funding for local road projects: I welcome 

National Transport Authority funding allocations 

for traffic management and  safety works at 

Newcastle and  Willsbrook Roads. More on road 

projects next week... 

'Hard' Water': Irish Water have temporarily put 

many areas of Lucan on a different supply, 

comprising 75% 'hard' water from Leixlip. I am 

seeking a speedy return to normal supply! 

 

Cllr Paul Gogarty – Independent 
087-2752489 / info@paulgogarty.com 

Road markings at Hansted: Thanks to the Council 

for improving the sight lines between the cycle lane 

and the roadway heading up towards the 12th Lock 

after Hansted. It was dangerous for drivers and 

cyclists. 

County Development Plan: First meeting of this 

long process begins this week. Have tabled initial 

motions towards improving our County and will be 

working closely throughout with my independent 

Community Alliance colleagues, as well as with the 

wider Progressive Alliance. 

Post Office: Having lobbied for a third Lucan post 

office in Lucan as a TD, I am glad the location has 

been sorted out at long last, at Eurospar  in 

Ballyowen SC. 

Hillcrest/Newcastle Road Mini-Roundabout 

trial: 
I continue to get calls about this issue and will 

ensure that feedback from residents is taken on 

board when officials deliberate on the results of the 

upcoming three-month trial. 

 

Cllr Ruth Nolan. 
Contact 0868540030. Email ruthnolan'cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Water Protests: Well done to all who took part in 

last Saturday's protest march. It shows the level of 

opposition is still very high against this unjust 

charge. Look forward to seeing you all at the next 

one in March, date to be announced. 

New Post Office for Lucan: An Post have 

announced a new Post Office in Lucan. It will be in 

Ballyowen Shopping Centre and will be opened in 

March. This is a welcome announcement as the 

demand for this facility was huge. 

Lucan’s Water Supply: Once again Irish Water 

have changed the water supply from Ballymore 

Eustace to Leixlip. This has resulted in 75% of our 

supply been hard water. Hard water is detrimental 

to our utilities and there are complaints about the 

taste also. You can lodge your objections to Irish 

Water. 

 

Deputy Mayor, Cllr. Liona O’Toole – 
Independent  
lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 087-2795274 

10 Brookfield, Finnstown Abbey, Lucan. 

www.facebook.com/cllrlionaotoole 

twitter.com/LOTooleLucan 

Third Post Office for Lucan: Following 

communication with An Post it was great to receive 

confirmation that a new Lucan Post Office will 

open in the Eurospar in the Ballyowen Shopping 

centre. It is planned to have the new office open by 

end of March next. The new office will complement 

our existing offices in Lucan village and Dodsboro 

and better serve the greater Lucan area. 

Coolamber: Planning application for new 

development on Lock Road/Newcastle Road 

(R120), Finnstown, Lucan has been declared invalid 

because of lack of site notice. They developer will 

have to reapply, I will update on further 

developments. 

Takeaway, SuperValu: Disappointed to see that 

the takeaway has been granted permission at the 

Supervalu S/C despite opposition to it. I will be 

seeking an explanation from the council planners 

who approved this application.  
 

Caitríona McClean  
Rúnaí Connolly Sarsfield cumann Fianna Fáil Lucan  

086-3898327 nó ag cmaemcclean@hotmail.com 

nó ag http://caitrionasthoughts.blogspot.ie/ 

1916: I had the privilege this week of being shown 

a Lucan medal 1916-1921. There is more living 

history among us than we might realise! 

Break ins: The latch key is not good enough in 

terms of security for your home. If you have a 

routine, please bear in mind that there have been 

robberies in Lucan recently where the house was 

clearly selected. Lock up properly always and vary 

your routine if you can.  

St Mary's crossing: I'm delighted to see people 

using the crossing, just waiting for the ESB 

connection now.  

Mock exams: Best wishes to all families who, like 

us right now, have a student going through the 

mock exams. Much can be learned about stamina 

and structure and importance of study, but please 

keep it in perspective. 

Lucan Demesne: SDCC have responded to my 

request and access is being reviewed. 

mailto:wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
mailto:info@paulgogarty.com
mailto:lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.facebook.com/cllrlionaotoole
http://twitter.com/LOTooleLucan
http://caitrionasthoughts.blogspot.ie/
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Many thanks to all the Teams who sent in match 

reports this weekend.  Full details can be found on 

our website www.lucansarsfields.ie over 1500 

players in action in the last week across all 4 codes 

from age 7 to 40+! 
 

Membership is now due for 2015 and can be 

renewed on-line via our website. 

 

Molly O’Toole 

The news we received on Saturday of the untimely 

passing of Molly O’Toole was a shock to our 

members far and wide.  

Molly's funeral took place at 10am on Wednesday 

in St Patricks Esker.  

It was an honour to see the reverence and dignity 

that was afforded to Molly's memory at various 

matches and training sessions last weekend. We  

ask that all our teams observe the same during this 

coming week and weekend, and mark every training 

session and match with a moment of thought and 

remembrance for our club mate.  

On behalf of ourselves, all members of the 

executive and our members, we further extend our 

deepest condolences to her family at this time. 

Ar dheis de go raibh a h-anam. 

Declan O'Leary An Cathoirleach,  

Frank Fleming, Runai. 
 
 

Cupla Focal Club: Continues Monday’s at Lucan 

Sarsfields Clubhouse 8pm – 9pm Beginners, 9pm – 

10pm - Irish Hour – for those who have some Irish 

and wish to use it.  Fáilte roimh gach duine. 
 

Club 25 Card Drive continues every Friday in the 

Clubhouse Bar. 
 

Set Dancing every Wednesday at 8:30pm all 

welcome. 
 

The Acorn Players will present “The Two Loves 

of Gabriel Foley” in the function room on Saturday 

21
st
 of February admission is 10 euro.  This is a 

hilarious comedy that will have you shaking in your 

seats.  Contact Mary 087 7469143 for more details. 
 

The Club Shop is open on Saturday’s from 

10:30am to 1:30pm and Thursday’s from 8pm. 
 

2014 Team Reports 

U12 Girls Football Summary of Year  

Management Team: J.J. Hegarty, Billy Egan, Glen 

Maguire, Betsy Keating, Phil Murphy, Aidan 

Coffey and Adrian O’Grady 
 

Squad: Aisosa Aikhionbare, Aoife Cleary, Aoife 

Coffey, Ali Dunne, Roisin Egan, Caoimhe Enright, 

Lauren Finnian, Niamh Fitzpatrick, Rebecca 

Flanagan, Charmaine Gahan, Jessica Hegarty, 

Aoibheann Higgins, Aisling Kavanagh, Aoife 

Keating, Leah Keating, Aisling Kenna, Ellie Larkin, 

Caitlin Maguire, Ciara McGrath, Catriona 

McNamara, Faye Murphy, Aoife Murphy, Eve 

Murray, Anna O’Connor, Lilly O’Reilly, Cora 

O’Toole, Abby Shiels, Holy Thunder, Roisin 

Tuohy, Amy Walsh, Aoife Whelan, Carla Wynne, 

Alanna Cassells, Holly Butler, Chloe Smith, 

Hannah Segrave, Bella Fay, Kate O’Grady and 

Lucy Horrigan. 

This year saw the girls play in the non competitive 

organised games for the 4th and last year. They put 

in a very consistent performance from their first 

game back in March, right through to their last 

game on the 2nd of November. With further new 

players joining throughout the year, the focus has 

continually been on preparation for next year’s 

Under 13 football, and at this stage, the girls can’t 

wait to get their first taste of competitive football 

next March. With a current panel of 39 girls, there 

is plenty of work to be done between now and then, 

and it is great to be in a position to be able to put 

out two teams in next year’s competition. As part of 

this, we would like to welcome Phil, Aidan and 

Adrian, who have recently joined as mentors, and 

they will be of great help, as we work with both of 

the recently formed A and B squads. We have also 

started to train on a second night, as part of a joint 

physical training session with the 2002 camogie 

squad. This has been working very well so far, and 

also takes the pressure off our 20 or so ‘dual’ 

players, who only need to train 3 as opposed to 4 

nights between both codes.  

As always, there is great credit and thanks due to 

the parents, who all remain very supportive of what 

we do. Thanks to those in particular who have 

helped out on various occasions and in particular 

with pitch set up for our home games. They will be 

glad to know that they will have their Sunday 

evening’s free again, as our games next year move 

back to a Saturday afternoon.  
 

Our Lucan District Credit Union Academy has 

now changed to Saturday mornings.  The girls start 

at 9:30 and the boys at 10am. The Academy is run 

by our Club GPO Johnny McCaffrey and is an 

excellent introduction to sport for boys and girls for 

4 upwards.  All welcome. 
 

Lotto: There was no winner of this week’s €9,500 

Lotto draw numbers were 1, 8, 20 and 22.  This 

week’s jackpot is €10,000. Diamond and Gem 

Jewellers are sponsoring with Mary Flannery’s 

Team in charge of proceedings. 

 

CUMANN NA 

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH 

 LEAMHCÁIN 

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     

http://www.lucansarsfields.ie/


 
 
 

 
LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB  
Winter Leagues – Sponsored by Halpenny Golf 

Check out all of this week’s results in the Winter 

Leagues Section of our website. Group C is 

complete which saw The Fridge Magnets and The 

Golden Oldies+1 go through. The dream is over 

however for The Dream Team who narrowly 

missed out on a qualifying spot and Dora and her 

explorers who also finished closely behind. 

We all thought last week was a great week for the 

scalps in the winter leagues when there was 5 

scalps. This week the ladies went all out and 

managed to 

 get a total of 7 scalps!! Kathleen Croke beat 

Johnny Price, Lady Captain Dora beat Peter 

Fitzgerald, Tracey Needham beat Frank Donnelly, 

Rose Thompson beat Jimmy Pegley, Brenda Purcell 

beat Jimmy Thompson and Trish Tully beat Mick 

Purcell. Dora and Tracey did the double and also 

beat two gents in their doubles when they won their 

match against Jay Condron and Frank 

Donnelly. Keep up the good work. 

Next week is the last week teams can use a sub so if 

you need a sub for the quarter final stage make sure 

you bring them next week. Also all teams should be 

available next week for a playoff if they are in one.  

A big thank you to Halpenny Golf for their kind 

sponsorship of the winter leagues.  
 

Upcoming Events 

Check out the social section of our website for all 

our upcoming events. We are running a lot more 

music now on a Saturday night starting with Billy 

Joyce on Valentines night. We are having drinks 

promotions before 10pm on Valentines night so 

have a look on the noticeboard or on the website for 

the special offers. 

Membership Fees 

Membership fees for 2015 are now due and can be 

made payable to any committee member.  
 

Condolences 

The members and committee would like to send our 

deepest sympathies to Marie O’Toole and her 

family on the recent death of her grand-daughter 

Molly. May she rest in peace.  

 

 

ST. MARYõS CARDS  
1

st
:  Tess Keogh 

2
nd

: Eileen O’Callaghan 

3
rd

: Margaret Doyle. 

 

ST. MARYõS LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: 2 Feb. 2015. 
N/S:  1

st
:  Joy Campbell & Bridie Nestor 

2
nd

: Jo Murphy& John Gorman 

3rd: Maureen Murray & Paula Doyle. 
E/W:  1

st
: Barbara Clarke & Melita Gorman 

2
nd

: Monica Gaffney & Phil Devlin 

3
rd

: Carmel Shanley & Kay Cullen. 

 

 

LUCAN HARRIERS & A.C.   
Trim AC 10 Mile race  

On Sunday morning, 4 ladies from Lucan Harriers 

braved the bitter cold and  headed to Trim to take 

part in the 10 mile race, first home for 

Lucan was Myra Nolan in 1.17.43, with 

Lorraine Heffernan  just seconds behind 

in 1.17.43, followed by Caroline 

Norman in 1.20.03 and Una Cassoni in 

1.32.14. 
 

Griffin Parkrun.  

We had a podium finish at Griffin Parkrun on 

Saturday, with Will Byrne 3rd man home in 19.00, 

Daniel McCann was next in 21.49, Brendan 

McCann in 21.50 and Stephen Rynne in 21.52. 

Breda Smyth was the second lady home and first 

lady for Lucan Harriers, coming in 22.56, with 

Philip Fay next in 23.01, Jim Dwyer was next in 

31.55 and Sinead Ivory next in 32.12. 
 

Waterstown Parkrun 

There was 1, 2 for Lucan Harriers at the 

Waterstown Parkrun on Saturday, Karl Fitzgerald 

was first home in 19.14, with Stephen Gregg next in 

19.32. 

 

 

 

 

Transport Users 
 It doesn't take much to block a road but the 

problem with this blockage has knock on effects in 

other areas. Blocking the bus lane on Newcastle 

Road is not just blocking buses but it has diverted 

much more traffic via winding Tandy’s Lane 

making it difficult for residents to get out of their 

homes due to the extra volume of vehicles passing 

their door on Dodsboro Road. Now the planners 

want to find a solution to justify keeping this 

blockage in place by delaying people getting out of 

Hillcrest. Now Hillcrest will be locked in at both 

ends like most of South Lucan. It’s a viable solution 

that is needed not a stop gap to cover planners 

mistakes. 

T. Newton 086 3127364.  

 



Church Notices ð 8th  February 2015  
 

 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
 

 

St. Mary's  
Lucan 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am, 11am, 12.15pm and 7pm. 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 

Wednesday 11
th

 – Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes 

and World Day of the Sick. Mass at 4 pm 
 

 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the parents, sisters, family 

and friends of Brian Louis Duggan, late of Esker 

Lawns.  

May he rest in peace. 
 

 

 

Divine Mercy 

Lucan South 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm.  10.30am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 8pm-9pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements or 

booking dates. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

St. Patrick's 

Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00pm, 9am, 10.30am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 

 

Baptisms: 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

 
 
Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

St. Andrew’s  
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am  
 

 

Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 11
th

 February 
 

Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes and World Day of the Sick 
 

St. Mary’s – Mass at 4pm with the Sacrament of the Sick. 

See page 4 for further details. 


